
EXTRACT FROM ACADEMIC STANDARDS AND QUALITY ENHANCEMENT COMMITTEE


22.10.19
19.60
MODERATION OF ASSESSMENTS (Min 19.35) 

Professor Farley proposed that the University’s internal moderation policy in regard to First Class and Distinction work should follow the new policy for external moderation which allowed sampling for this grade band in line with other pass bands.  At its June meeting the Committee had not considered internal moderation although revision to that policy had been previously proposed at Learning and Teaching Committee.  Policy for internal moderation therefore remained that ‘all work first marked as failed or 70%+ shall be moderated’.

Professor Farley confirmed that sampling for this grade band had the support of Associate Deans (Education) and was considered uncontroversial in the light of the Committee’s previous endorsement of the new sampling arrangement for external examiners.  All fails would continue to be moderated.  The Chair emphasised the importance of the selection of scripts including cases near the classification boundaries (borderline), as required for external examiner moderation.

AGREED that:

(i) 
the internal moderation policy be revised to permit sampling of work in the 70%+ mark band;

(ii) 
the requirement to moderate all work assessed internally as failed be retained;

(iii) 
internal sampling of work at grade/classification boundaries be required;
(iv) 
the relevant extract on assurance of standards from the Chair’s annual accountability report be circulated to members.
EXTRACT FROM TEACHING AND LEARNING COMMITTEE MINUTES


17.10.07

07.197
INTERNAL MODERATION 


The Committee, at its meeting in April 2006 had agreed a policy on internal moderation with a review of the implementation of the policy to be reported to the Committee in 2007/8 (min 06.98 refers).


The Committee received paper TLC/07/85 which set out comments received from Faculties and the Chair of the Faculty Heads of Collaborative Courses Forum.  It was noted that all were broadly satisfied with the implementation of the policy.  A number of issues had been identified by the Faculty of Arts, in particular relating to the internal moderation of small pieces of coursework.


In relation to the question of whether projects should be double-marked, given that not all courses had projects, it was considered that this should continue as it was common practice across the sector.


The Committee noted that, in relation to the earlier discussion regarding the timing of feedback, it would be acceptable to provide feedback to students before the work has been internally moderated.


AGREED:
that the current policy be maintained.

14.6.06

06.127
Internal Moderation (Min 06.98 refers)

The Committee noted that Senate had endorsed the draft University policy on internal moderation for implementation from the 2006/7 academic year subject to the following amendments to 1 a):

In addition a sample of at least 20% of the remainder shall be selected for moderation, subject to the following […]

and to the third bullet point:

where there are more than 150 scripts in total, normally a maximum of 30 scripts shall be selected. 

Professor Lillie reported that, although the original policy stated that Faculties should only exceed the sample size if there were concerns regarding marking practice or to support a new member of staff, the School of Art and Design considered there to be a need to double-mark all work routinely.  The Chair stated that Senate had introduced the revisions in order to accommodate subject-specific requirements but that an overall aim of the policy had been to reduce the burden of unnecessary assessment and moderation on staff.

12.4.06

06.98
QAA AUDIT 2005: INTERNAL MODERATION

The Committee, at its February meeting, had received Faculty responses in relation to the possible elaboration of a University policy and had agreed that the Academic Office bring forward proposals on a minimum University policy on internal moderation (min 06.33 refers).  The Committee considered paper TLC/06/23.

It was proposed that, with the exception of projects/dissertations, all work (both coursework and written examinations) at all levels which was first marked as failed or 70%+ should be internally moderated.  In addition, a sample of 20% should be selected for moderation. Faculties would determine the type of moderation, ie double-marking or monitoring, taking account of the form of the assessment, the subject area, and the level of study.  All projects/dissertations (level 3 undergraduate and postgraduate) should be double-marked.  Faculties should only exceed the sample size if there were concerns regarding marking practice or to support a new member of staff.

Following discussions it was agreed that the sample size should be 20% of the remainder rather than the total.  The definition of double-marking, as stated in the Assessment Handbook, indicated that the final mark was calculated as ‘the average of the two marks’ and it was agreed that it would be more appropriate for the two markers to agree a mark.  

AGREED:

i)
that, subject to the above revisions, it be recommended to Senate that the draft University policy on internal moderation be endorsed for implementation from the 2006/7 academic year (Appendix 2);

ii)
that the implementation of the policy be reviewed by the Committee during the 2007/8 academic year;

iii)
that the revised definition of double-marking be included in the next edition of the Assessment Handbook.

UNIVERSITY OF ULSTER

POLICY FOR INTERNAL MODERATION


Preamble


Moderation is designed to check the reliability of marking.  Clear assessment criteria and marking schemes are used to guide markers.

1
All Work except Project/Dissertation

a)
At all levels and for both coursework and written examinations, the assessment of all work which is first marked as failed shall be moderated.


In addition a sample of at least 20% of the remainder shall be selected for moderation, subject to the following:

· where there are fewer than 12 scripts in total, all scripts shall be selected;

· where there are 12 or more but fewer than 60 scripts in total, a minimum of 12 scripts shall be selected;

· where there are more than 150 scripts in total, normally a maximum of 30 scripts shall be selected;

· the scripts shall be selected in a random manner subject to at least two being selected from each of the classification bands;
· the sample shall include work at classification/grade boundaries.

b)
Form of Moderation

Faculties shall determine the type of moderation, taking account of the form of the assessment; the subject area; and the level of study.  Moderation may either involve double-marking or monitoring.

Double-Marking: 
A process whereby each script is marked by two markers.  The final mark is determined by agreement between the two markers.  Faculties/subject areas may determine whether the second marker has sight of the first marker’s marks or not (blind double-marking).  In the case of oral examinations and presentations a panel of members may agree a single mark.

Monitoring:  
A system whereby one person marks an assessment and a second person ‘validates’ the mark and feedback given by the marker.  (This may be more appropriate for courses with a technical subject base with a reasonably precise specification of the required answers and marking schemes.)


In certain circumstances (eg to assist a new member of staff or where poor marking practice has been identified), double-marking may take place rather than monitoring and/or the sample size above may be exceeded.

2
Projects/Dissertations
All projects (level 3 undergraduate and postgraduate) shall be double-marked.

